
AGENDA 8, Enc ii) 

WOODHORN LANE/SEATON VALE (placed on the agenda by Cllr Pauline 
Thompson) 
To agree a recommendation to be made to Council in respect of the ‘scrubland’ on 
Woodhorn Lane/Seaton Vale, adjacent to Ashington Association Football Club  

The proposed work due to be carried out in Woodhorn Lane/Seaton Vale during 
Autumn 2021 to vastly improve the environment in that area was not carried out. Work 
was due to clear out all the ‘scrubland’ to prevent fly tipping and excessive littering. 
This year alone there have been several attempts to start to clear it, but nothing 
formative. 

In view that this is an environmental issue, I ask that my Climate Change colleagues 
support a discussion and suitable proposal to improve the appearance of the area, 
and to also reduce the attraction as an area for fly tipping and litter. 

As there is no funding for this purpose, any costs would need to be met from the 
Climate Change budget, and the proposal to the Finance and General Purposes 
Committee would reflect this. 


